
From: Robert Maul
To: "mitchcopp@aol.com"
Subject: RE: City Council Meeting, Grass Valley
Date: Friday, May 25, 2018 2:21:00 PM
Attachments: RE Grass Valley Development request to postpone Public Hearing to 618 or July.msg

Good afternoon, Mitch.
 
I have attached the emailed response I received from the applicant regarding Jiri’s request to
postpone the hearing.  As you can see they do not wish to do so.  Based on due process laws the
process belongs to the applicant.  As for appeals I have attached a couple of applicable code sections
below for your review.  In short, the SEPA appeal gets consolidated into the hearing for the master

plan and will be heard the same night of the 4th.  Please let me know if you have other questions or
need any additional information.
 
Regards,
 
Robert Maul
 
18.55.165 - SEPA threshold determinations and consolidated review.
A. Notice of Threshold Determinations. Under a consolidated review, notice of a threshold
determination will be mailed to those agencies, individuals, or entities submitting comment within
the comment period, and to all owners of record of the subject property, and all owners of real
property generally located within three hundred feet of the subject property based on Clark County
GIS records. Where a notice of public hearing is required, the threshold determination may be
combined with such notice. An applicant is responsible for submitting a certified list of the property
owners to be notified, and mailing labels of this list.
B. Public Hearing on Project Permit. If an open record predecision hearing is required for the
underlying project permit application, the city shall issue its threshold determination at least fifteen
days prior to the open record predecision hearing.
C. Consolidated Appeals. All SEPA related appeals, other than a DS, shall be consolidated with the
open record hearing, or appeal, if any, on the underlying project application.
 
18.55.200  (A) Type II decisions may be appealed to the hearings examiner.

       B. The following decisions may be appealed to the City Council: (1) Shoreline master
program permits; (2) SEPA decisions; (3) civil regulatory orders, and (4) civil fines. For all
other decisions under this chapter, there is no appeal to any other decision maker within the
city.
      C. All appeals are initiated by filing a notice of appeal with the director within fourteen
days of issuance of the decision being appealed.
      D. The notice of appeal shall be in writing and contain the following information: (1)
Appellant's name, address and phone number; (2) Appellant's statement describing his or
other standing to appeal; (3) Identification of the application which is the subject of the
appeal; (4) Appellant's statement of grounds for the appeal and the facts upon which the
appeal is based; (5) The relief sought, including the specific nature and extent; (6) A
statement that the appellant has read the notice of appeal and believes the content to be
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RE: Grass Valley Development, request to postpone Public Hearing to 6/18, or July
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		Cc
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Thank you Robert.  Jiri Vasat’ and other residents of the Awbry Glen subdivision  have known about this project for months. They have had continuous dialog with the City.  We met with them months ago.  Our application was submitted in early March. They have had more than enough  time to perform whatever investigation of the project they would like to do.  The June 4th Hearing has been properly noticed.  We strongly oppose any continuance or delay of the June 4 hearing.  Thanks





 








Randall B. Printz | Attorney at Law 
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From: Robert Maul [mailto:RMaul@cityofcamas.us] 
Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 3:54 PM
To: Randall B. Printz
Subject: FW: Grass Valley Development, request to postpone Public Hearing to 6/18, or July





 





Good afternoon, Randy. 





 





As you can see below they are questing that we postpone the hearing.  





 





From: Robert Maul 
Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 3:54 PM
To: 'Jiri Vasat'
Subject: RE: Grass Valley Development, request to postpone Public Hearing to 6/18, or July





 





Good afternoon, Jiri.





 





The hearing is scheduled for June 4th at City Hall for 7 pm and will not be postponed unless requested by the applicant.  Based on state statutes the applicant does have the right to have the hearing date that they requested so long as the city issues timely notices.  I do not believe that they will want to postpone.  I will send them your request, however. 





 





Regards, 





 





Robert





 





From: Jiri Vasat [mailto:jvasat@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 3:31 PM
To: Robert Maul
Subject: Fw: Grass Valley Development, request to postpone Public Hearing to 6/18, or July





 





 





Mr. Maul,





 





Awbrey Glen (AG) residents receive notice of public hearing scheduled for 6/4 yesterday.





 





Can public hearing with City Of Camas be postponed?   I understand that other possible proposed date for Public Hearing was 6/18.  We can also postpone for July





 





What is process to request postponement of the Public hearing?





 





- AG need more time to study all the related documentation.  Current schedule provides only 4 days to prepare comments after closed review meeting with developer & city on 5/30.  Big portion of residents has to work during the week, Camas City office is only open from 8 am to 5 pm





- Several retired residents are currently traveling and are on vacation.  They need more time to plan their schedule, study documentation and return to participate in the meeting





 





 





Regards,





Dr. Vasat





 





 





On Tuesday, May 22, 2018, 11:05:39 AM PDT, Robert Maul <RMaul@cityofcamas.us> wrote: 





 





 





Thank you Jiri.  Your comments are received and will be added to the record. 





 





Regards, 





 





Robert





 





From: Jiri Vasat [mailto:jvasat@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 9:40 AM
To: Jiri Vasat; Robert Maul; Community Development Email
Subject: Comments for SEPA 18-06 Grass Valley Master Plan, Awbrey Glenn Residents





 





Hi,





 





Our name is Jiri & Irma Vasat, we are Awbrey Glen residents, address 19616 SE 25th Str, Camas, WA





 





Comments for SEPA report SEPA 18-06 Grass Valley Master Plan





 





1) page 7, Surface water. Error in SEPA - creek flows the North to the LaCamas lake, not Columbia





- Creek is flows to LaCamas lake and is migratory path for cut trout (on list of endangered species). Proposed regional trail located next to the wetland and pond will bring pedestrians close to the water and will result in polultion and garbage in the pond and creek





 





2) page 9 and 10, List of threatened or endangered species





 





- pond has resident blue heron.  Pair of red tailed hawks also live on property.  Hawks have nest in grove of Douglas fir trees. Both are on list of endangered species. Proposed regional trail located next to the wetland will disrupt birds and blue heron at wetland and on the pond.  There should be no trail next to pond and wetland. 





- site is used by flyway by geese, ducks  and other migratory waterfowl.  Green buffer of 150 ft at south side of development in needed to preserve this migratory resting place





 





 





3) page 12, Land and Shoreline use, will proposal affect current land uses on adjacent properties?





- South side has single family ranch style houses with living rooms and bedrooms on ground level.  New development will negatively influence safety and quality of living in existing homes. Green buffer of 150 ft at south side of development with 8 ft solid fence and densely planted mature trees are required to mitigate this issue





- Proposed regional trail will negatively influence safety and security of residents in AG.  Trail has to be removed from proposal





 





4)  page 14, Views in the immediate vicinity, light and glare





- adjoining properties will have restricted views unless multi-apartment buildings are only two story high.  Parking lots on south side of AG are located 15 ft from fence.  They need to be moved 150 ft north to create green buffer. Light, glare and noise pollution will lower quality of living in adjoining properties





 





Regards,





 





Jiri Vasat





 







NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party. 








-------------------- 
This e-mail message (including attachments) is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). It contains confidential, 
proprietary or legally protected information which is the property of Landerholm, P.S. or its clients. Any unauthorized 
disclosure or use of the contents of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, notify the sender 
immediately and destroy all copies of the original message. 
-------------------- 
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true, followed by the appellant's signature.
     E. The notice of appeal shall be accompanied by an appeal fee as set forth in a fee
schedule adopted by resolution.
     F. Appeals of civil regulatory orders and civil fines shall be heard de novo by the city
council. All other appeals shall be closed record hearings before the city council.

 
 
From: mitchcopp@aol.com [mailto:mitchcopp@aol.com] 
Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 12:56 PM
To: Robert Maul
Subject: City Council Meeting, Grass Valley
 
Hi Robert, 
 
Like Dr.Vasat, I too request a set over to prepare for the City Council hearing. Also, I was under the
impression that the City Council would not hear the plan presentation or make any decision while SEPA
administrative and judicial appeals are pending; Am I incorrect? What is the usual policy/protocol in this
situation?
 
Thanks,
 
Mitch Copp


